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BIDEFORD BOWLING CLUB

MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD ON
WEDNESDAY 24 NOVEMBER 2021
Present

P Debnam (Acting-President), C Beer, P Beer, Mrs A Bignell, L Bignell, Mrs I Bird, 

R Bird, Mrs E Blight, M Braunton, Mrs S Braunton, B Capps-Jenner, R Ellis,



Mrs P Fisher, T Fisher, Mrs N Fowler, Mrs C Gibbons, M Gibbons, P Green,



C Headon, Mrs M Headon, A Hearn, Mrs M Houston, S Houston, B Hughes,




Mrs M Hughes, D Johns, B Lawrence, K Pike, Mrs C Rockey, J Rockey, Ms G Rundle,



J Short, G Smale, R Smale, C Stevens, T Sussex, Mrs A Weston, D Williams,



M Blight (Honorary Secretary)

Obituaries
The Acting President asked all those present to stand for a period of reflective silence in memory of all those members, past members and bowling friends who had passed away since our last face-to-face AGM in November 2019.

Apologies

Mrs M Day, R Fowler, Mrs W Hearn, Mrs L Jenkins, Mrs J Lange, K Lange, R Marsh, 
L Phillips, Mrs P Stroudley,
Chairman’s Opening
Address

Paul welcomed all members to the meeting and hoped that they were all keeping safe and well. He especially welcomed those new members attending their first AGM.

He thanked Ken Lange and his team for maintaining the green and managing to get it back into a playable condition following the problems we’ve had this year with the leatherjacket infestation.  Thanks also to Archie Hearn and his team for providing a great floral display which is very much appreciated by all who come to the Club.

He noted that the season had been a strange one with regards to Covid 19.  We had managed to play a limited number of fixtures and thanks go to Barrie for arranging these.  There had been difficulties with some games at times but these were overcome. We look forward to a better season next year and everything being well, we will be holding the Bideford Tournament again.

Volunteers – Paul had mentioned on a number of occasions before, that without the support of volunteers, there is no club.  It’s not a case of what the club can do for you, it’s what can you do for the club.  We have great facilities at the strand and so we must make sure that we are able to provide these facilities for our club members and our visitors.  We need income to keep the club going regardless of what we currently have in the club accounts.

The Green - If we have no green we have no club.  This area is a major point of concern, as it will need ongoing maintenance and volunteers to help out.  

Communication – Paul felt that this is an area that we all need to work on.  He had spoken to Barrie Hughes and he has come up with some suggestions that may help. 

Paul apologized if he was painting a bit of a gloomy picture, but the facts are that if members don’t use it, they will lose it, and none of us want to see the club go down this route.  He asked that everyone think about helping out in any way they can; everyone will be given support, you will not on your own.

Reports

Honorary Secretary

Michael addressed the first face-to-face AGM for 2 years and remarked that nobody needed reminding of the difficulties everyone has had to endure, although there is hopefully a return to some form of new ‘normality’ with the current vaccination programme. 
The bowling world has been depleted and we are no different, but hopefully we will see a return of those bowlers who have stayed away to keep safe. We currently have 73 registered bowlers, 6 bowlers who play short mat only and 24 social members. We have designated 2 Open days next April to try and attract new members and it would be great if all members could spread the word. Thanks must go to Paul Debnam for setting up and maintaining our excellent web site, on which our full fixture list and notices of ad hoc events can be found. Also, many thanks to Paul Green and Grace Rundle for taking responsibility for Short Mat now that both John Kelly and John Williams are incapacitated by illness.




Honorary Treasurer

Liz presented the accounts which are fairly self-explanatory but she explained a few anomalies and items of note:

· The subscription income for 2021 is down not just through loss of a few members, but because there was a 40% reduction in annual fees to compensate for the effect of the pandemic.

· The sundry income is very much a one-off made up of covid related grants from Government and Bowls England, which has kept most sports clubs afloat and without which we would have very little money left in reserve.

· We opened the bar for a period this year and thank you all for your support.

· The greens expenditure is high due to tackling the leatherjacket infestation and installing new ditch supports. 2020 was artificially high as we had the purchase of a new mower.

· Maintenance of the clubhouse is back to ‘normal’ levels after we spent money on a new flat roof in the 2020 accounting year.

· Electric, gas and water continue to be a source of concern and more so with the proposed increases in utility bills. Electricity costs reduced because we did not need the cellar coolers. We had new meters fitted for water at the end of the season and repaired a water leak to the clubhouse. 

· Charity donations this year include a gift to Bideford College of 3 laptops to help students with remote learning. We were horrified to learn that the college has over 300 students registered as ‘disadvantaged’ without access to any form of equipment or internet. This was our bit to ensure that students are not left behind in the pandemic simply because of their parent’s financial position.

· Finally, Liz wanted to thank Mike for all the help he gives her in maintaining and preparing the accounts and to Margaret who is a great assistant and does her various jobs with great efficiency.

· Proposed by Ms G Rundle and seconded by Mrs C Rockey that the Club Accounts (attached) for the Year Ending 30 September 2021 be adopted. Carried.



Men’s Captain



Although he had had an ‘interrupted’ couple of years as Captain, John said that he had 



thoroughly enjoyed his time and thanked all those members who had supported him. He 




wished to thank all those volunteers who gave so generously of their time to help with the 

green, gardens, bar and kitchen and those who served on the various Committees; without all of whom we would not have a club.

He wished Bob Ellis all the best for 2022.




Ladies Captain



No report was available.
Match Organizer
Barrie wanted to thank Larry for all the help and support that he had given him when he took over as Match Organizer. There was a full schedule for 2022 including 2 touring teams. Hopefully, members can have the stamina to step up when required for:
· 43 friendly matches (27 home and 16 away)

· Ladies friendlies

· ND Triples Leagues for Men and Ladies

· Monday Spoons

· County competitions

· Social and Fun days organized by the G&E Committee
· Tournament Week

· Internal Competitions and Finals Day
Short Mat Secretary
Grace Rundle provided a report on behalf of the Short Mat players.
· Due to the pandemic, there was no play October 2020 through March 2021.

· Both John Kelly and John Williams had stood down from any involvement in short mat due to ill health.

· Paul Green is currently trying to sort out information for the governing body to enable league matches to go ahead.
· We can accommodate more players and all members are welcome to come along for a roll-up on Mondays at 13.30pm. The session costs £1.50 and bowling shoes are required although there is no other dress code is in place for this.
Games & Entertainment Committee
Bob noted that the next Coffee Morning was scheduled for Saturday 11 December – all welcome.
The Committee are trying to put a schedule of entertainment together for next season and members suggestions are always welcome. The Committee have also instigated a 100 Club draw in place of the tote and the first draw will take place after this meeting.

Team Manager

No report was available.
Propositions
A paper ballot was carried out for the following propositions:
· That under Rule 17, subscriptions must be paid by the Opening Date in April rather than by 28 February. CARRIED
· That the dress code for casual roll-ups and for Spoons be ‘smart casual’. The Committee’s decision on what is acceptable will be final. CARRIED
· That we dispense with having a Team Manager and have a Selection Committee for the Men’s Section comprising the Men’s Captain and 2 elected male members. CARRIED
· That we form a Green Committee to organize and oversee the cutting and maintenance regimes required to maintain our green throughout the year. CARRIED
Many thanks to Marilyn Hughes and Audrey Bignell for acting as tellers and counting the votes cast for both the above propositions and also for the election of GP Committee members
Election of 

Officers

The following elections to office and/or committee were confirmed by the meeting.



These were by prior nomination, nomination from the floor on the night and by ballot 



where required by excess candidates in prior nomination.

	OFFICE
	ELECTED

	President
	Paul Debnam

	Vice-President
	Carol Rockey

	Honorary Secretary
	Michael Blight

	Honorary Treasurer
	Liz Blight

	Assistant Treasurer
	Margaret Headon

	Men’s Captain
	Bob Ellis

	Men’s Vice-Captain
	Michael Braunton

	Ladies Captain
	Margaret Headon

	Ladies Vice-Captain
	Ann Weston

	Match Secretary
	Barrie Hughes

	Men’s Selection Committee
Ex Officio: Bob Ellis
	Gary Smale

Clem Stevens

	Ladies Selection Committee
Ex Officio: Margaret Headon

                    Ann Weston
	Liz Blight

Carol Rockey

	Men’s Delegate
	Paul Debnam

	Ladies Delegate
	Carol Rockey

	Youth & Vulnerable Adults Welfare Officer
	TBA: Training required

	Honorary Auditors
	Robert Fowler

	General Purposes Committee
Ex Officio: Paul Debnam

                    Carol Rockey

                    Michael Blight

                    Liz Blight

                    Margaret Headon

                    Ann Weston

                    Bob Ellis

                    Michael Braunton

                    Barrie Hughes
	Barry Capps-Jenner
Nicky Fowler

Charlie Headon

John Rockey

Grace Rundle

	Games & Entertainment Committee
Ex Officio: Michael Braunton

                    Ann Weston
	Sheila Debnam
Pat Fisher

Bob Marsh

	House Committee
	Liz Blight
Michael Braunton
Barry Capps-Jenner

David Johns

	Tournament Committee


	Liz Blight

Barry Capps-Jenner
Robert Fowler
Margaret Headon


Subscriptions

The annual subscriptions for 2022 remain at 2020 levels:
· Full playing member - £105.00
· First time bowler - £52.50

· Short Mat membership only (Rule 7) - £35.00

· Social membership - £6.00

· Junior membership/anyone in full time education - £20.00

· Car Parking (by application) - £12.00

AOB


C Headon proposed best wishes to Paul Debnam on becoming Devon President in 2022



which was a great honour for the Club as well as for him personally. This was endorsed by 



all those present.




C Headon said that he would have preferred to debate all the propositions and then have 




all the voting forms collected and counted.

The President thanked everyone for attending, wished them well until next season and closed the meeting at 8.05pm.
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